

NMGRA General Membership Meeting Minutes

February 10, 2026

1. Call Meeting to Order - 1900 hrs, Attending: Jeff Lowe, Ed, Seliah, Ryan, CeCe, Bianca, Dave, Emma, Michael, Wendy, Russel, Joey, Phil.
2. Approval of Agenda- Motion- Seliah, 2nd Ryan, Approved
3. Approval of January 2026 Meeting Minutes- Motion- Dave, 2nd- Michael- Approved
4. President's Report (Jeff)
 - a. Review proposed changes to our bylaws(Standing Rules and Royalty Handbook will come in subsequent months) – Jeff Tabled discussion on bylaws until next month. 2 issues in discussion- Voting by acclamation, and membership term (calendar vs 12 month from paid)
 - b. Nothing further from President
5. Vice President's Report (Seliah/Royalty)
 - a. Royalty Bake sale/updates Bake sale happening this weekend at AGRA Friday eve. CeCe and Jeff Olson- Seliah has distributed cards and arrangements have been made for handling funds/petty cash
 - i. Dates set for various shows through July
 - ii. Buckles ordered and shirts will be arriving soon.
 - iii. Any other items to bring up, ie nmgra.org website- Working on updating website- minor issues remain to be fixed- then URL linking will occur.
 - iv. Question from Michael regarding changes to Royalty requirement- Seliah shared that there have not been substantive changes just an agreement on \$1500 fund raising goal. Changes pending- Michael further clarified his question regarding royalty raising funds for the rodeo. Seliah clarified that there has been no change but the royalty agreed to the \$1500.
 - v. Seliah offered other suggestions for royalty to meet goals
 - vi. Ryan reiterated that its important for members to also raise funds for rodeo not just rely on royalty.

vii. Bianca- stated that we need to be sure to support others in the community if we expect them to support us. Stressed teamwork.

b. Nothing further for VP

6. Secretary's Report (Phil)

a. New members and renewals

i. New Members Weston Crow-Tucker- Motion- Dave, 2nd Russel, Approved

ii. 24/53 (@45%) renewals to date- 4 new members in this renewal cycle.

b. Any other items to bring up

i. Single email with all details from regularly scheduled meetings will go out moving forward

c. No question for Phil

7. Treasurer's Report (Ed)- See distributed financial packet

a. Quiet month with not many transactions.

b. No questions for Ed.

8. Trustee's Report (Dave)

a. IGRA update/s

i. A few rule changes will be taking effect at AGRA rodeo this weekend

ii. New signage to look out for

1. Incidents of Sexual harassment/assault and IGRA board has had to deal with them.

2. If you witness bad behavior, report it as appropriate and do not engage in those behaviors.

9. Rodeo Director's Report (Dave/Ryan)

a. Rodeo planning committee updates-

i. Rodeo production meeting scheduled before board meetings, open to anyone who wants to participate.

10. Old Business-

- a. Presentation made to Plaza Café
- b. Jeff has a meeting coming up to present plaque to Santa Fe Tourism
 - i. Jeff will also speak with him to shore support for Zia 2026

11. New Business-

- a. Ed mentioned that his boss is looking for a old stock trailer- 18 ft or so
 - i. Emma indicated that she may have a source.

12. Next Meeting Date – March 10, 2026 –

- a. Reminder that only one email will come out for email announcement.

13. Motion to adjourn – Motion- Phil, Russell 2nd. Adjourned 1933 hrs